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January 7, 2016 
 
Mr. Sohail Muzaffar 
Chairman 
Transparency International-Pakistan 
5-C, 2

nd
 Floor, Khayaban-e-Ittehad 

Phase VII, Defence Housing Authority 
Karachi 
 
 
RE: Violation of Public Procurement Rules 2004, General Manager (Corporate Planning), Pakistan State Oil, Karachi’s 

Tender Notice for Supply of Seven LNG Cargos 
 

Dear Sir, 
 
This is with reference to your letter No. TL15/0312/8A dated 3

rd
 December 2015 addressed to the Managing Director 

Pakistan State Oil Company Limited (PSO) on subject.  
 
The contents of your letter are denied as PSO has been strictly following the relevant provisions of public procurement 
laws for the award of tenders to the lowest bidders. Right to reject any or all bids rests with PSO whenever required as 
per PPRA rules.  
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
 
Amin Qayyum 
DGM LNG Imports 
 
CC: 

1. Secretary to Prime Minister, Islamabad 
2. Director General, NAB, Rawalpindi  
3. Chairman Prime Minister’s Inspection Commission, Islamabad  
4. Registrar Supreme Court of Pakistan, Islamabad  
5. Managing Director PPRA, Islamabad 
6. Managing Director PSO 
7. GM CP, SS and Admin, PSO 


